OFFICE OF THE CHIEF OF POLICE

IEIQILQ.E June 17, 2019
TO: All Department Personnel
FROM: Chief of Police

SUBJECT: DEPARTMENT REORGANIZATION — DIVISIONAL CHANGES

In an effort to continue our focus towards workforce development and improving efficiency, the
following changes will be taking place immediately:

Policies and Procedures Division (PPD) will be absorbed into Risk Management Division
(RMD). Together, they will be given a new name called Risk Management and Policies
Division with the abbreviation of RMPD.

An Order amending Department Manual Volume II, Organization and Functions of the LAPD,
will be forthcoming. In addition, the updated Department Organization Chart can be found on

the Local Area Network. Any questions regarding this Notice shall be directed to the Office of
the Chief of Staff, at (213) 486-8740.
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